



EAA Chapter 100 January 2018 Newsletter

http://eaa100.org

2017 Chapter Leaders

President
Jim Owins
President@eaa100.org

Vice President Dwayne Hora VP@eaa100.org

Secretary/Treasurer Tom Hall Secretary@eaa100.org

Newsletter / Web Editor / Program Director / IMC Club Director Dick Fechter Newsletter@eaa100.org Webmaster@eaa100.org ProgramDirector@eaa100.org IMCClub@eaa100.org

Technical Counselor Wayne Trom 507-374-6245

Flight Advisor Dave Nelson FlightAdvisor@EAA100.org

Young Eagles Chairperson Dave Nelson YoungEagles@eaa100.org

Tool Coordinator Gordy Westphal ToolCoordinator@EAA100.org

EAA Chapter 100 is a nonprofit association involved in the promotion of aviation through adult and youth education, hands-on training, building and maintenance of experimental aircraft, and through community awareness programs.

This publication by EAA Chapter 100, Inc. is for the use, education and occasional enjoyment of its members and others. No claim is made for the accuracy or applicability of information herein. Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor not necessarily the position of either EAA Chapter 100 or the Experimental Aircraft Association.

Reader submissions and comments are strongly encouraged.

EAA Chapter 100 Upcoming Events:

Please see our website at http://eaa100.org for all the details on our upcoming "EVENTS" which include:

- January 10, 2017, 1900L IMC Club
- January 12, 2018, 1900L Hangar Flying Event
- January 27, 2018, General Aviation Celebration

Chapter Hangar Flying Event.

The December 8, 2017 meeting was brought to order at 1900L by President Jeff Hanson. 18 members present. Elections for 2018 officers were held, with the following results:

- President Jim Owens
- Vice President Dwayne Hora
- Treasure Tom Hall

Other volunteer positions are available for discussion. Those attending renewed their membership for 2018. Dick Fechter passed out new chapter pens. Tim Argo gave an excellent presentation about the Civil Air Patrol. The local C.A.P has done many favors and worked with EAA Chapter 100 at numerous events. The General Aviation Celebration will be held on January 27th at the Rochester Event Center by the RST airport. Andy Lawler will be the speaker



PLEASE sign up NOW for the General Aviation Celebration. (which is January 27th) Go to the EventBright website and make your reservations NOW!

(https://www.eventbrite.com/e/southeastern-minnesota-aviation-celebration-tickets-39525920091) We need to know how many to plan for. Guests do not need to be aviation orientated, just love a great time.

All the information about this celebration is on the new http://RSTGA.com website. Please download a poster from this website and post it wherever people would be interested.

Many pilots remember the main speaker, Andrew Lawler, as an RST line boy, student pilot to pilot and now an F-15E flight instructor. Come listen to his story, and enjoy the evening with friends.

This event is an aviation scholarship fund raiser for local students and vets. Come out and help some deserving native get into the aviation world.

Requesting your favorite aviation pictures. For last year's GA celebration Cirrus provided their full-size SR22 mockup. We were unable to find any aircraft that would go through the small doors at the Event Center, so we plan to have a slide presentation of our favorite aviation pictures. Please send your electronic (.jpg) copies to Dave Nelson Dave.T.Nelson@gmail.com



The January IMC Club meeting will be at the Rochester airport's Great Planes Aviation office on January 10th at 1900L (2nd Wednesday of each month). Potential discussions topics will be: Who's logging the time, Stabilized approaches, a pilot's predicament while flying to Alaska, and more if there is still time. You can make things easier for me by registering before the

meeting. More information on IMC Club is at http://eaa100.44rf.com/imcclub/imcclub.htm. Cancelations will be posted on the EAA100.org website.



Our EAA Chapter 100 January Hangar Flying Event will be at the Dodge Center Administration Building on January 12th at 1900L (2nd Friday of each month). Derwin Hammond is hosting and will tell us

everything we didn't know about the A-12 and SR-71. This will be a very interesting program. Come out and hear the story. As an appetizer you can go here to read some fun stuff. Be sure to also click on the "initial design specifications" that Kelly Johnson



wrote on a legal pad. This is going to be a great program! Cancelations will be posted on the EAA100.org website.



New SE MN General Aviation Website. This website – http://RSTGA.com – will attempt to keep area pilots informed on local general aviation happenings. Please help me keep it up-to-date.

Dick Fechter, Newsletter@EAA100.org (507) 272-5099 – text or talk